## Dempsey, Matthew

From: MOHAMMAD Rosie Sent: 25 January 2017 15:1

To: Planning

**Subject:** Objection against planning application: 2016/6194/P, Site Address: 49-51

Farringdon Road, London

Importance: High

## Dear Sirs

I understand that my dental practice of many years (Malmin Dental) has now been asked by the landlord to move in the basement of the building that it is in. Malmin's has been my dental practice for nearly 10 years. I am a very nervous patient and need to see daylight when I visit the practice. This is one of the key reasons I selected the practice. The fact that the dental rooms have a skylight to relax me is of huge benefit. There would be absolutely no natural daylight in the basement.

I also understand that in order to get to the basement I would have to give my details to a concierge; then get a badge; travel down in a lift and then check in again in the basement. I am not comfortable about passing on my details to a third party who has nothing to do with the practice. How would my data be protected? I don't think any dental practice works like this and I am conscious of data protection. This is also a very convoluted process to just go to the dentist! I don't want to be standing in a queue, pass private details to someone who has no relevance to the practice and then sit in a basement to get treatment.

I work very close to the practice and Malmin has always been a service oriented practice that allows patients to visit and have treatments in a very conducive environment. I would not feel comfortable being treated in a basement and would certainly not want any advanced treatments being conducted without any natural daylight.

I would urge you to give this serious consideration as I am sure many patients will be of the same view as me. There are no other specialist providers in the area. Malmin also work very closely with the local companies and encourage oral cancer screening service. They are a great asset to the community and it would be an incredible shame and disadvantage should the service suffer due to being relocated to a basement.

## Many thanks Mrs Mohammad

Rosie Mohammad Travel Procurement Manager for Pinsent Masons LLP

Winner - Legal Week British Legal Awards 'Law Firm of the Year'

Winner - Legal Business Awards 'Law Firm of the Year'

Ranked No.1 - in the FT Innovative Lawyers 'Business of Law' index

This email is sent on behalf of Pinsent Masons LLP, a limited liability partnership registered in England & Wales (registered number: OC333653) authorised and regulated by the Solicitors Regulation Authority. The word 'partner', used in relation to the LLP, refers to a member of the LLP or an employee or consultant of the LLP or any affiliated firm of equivalent standing. A list of the members of the LLP, and of those non-members who are designated as partners, is displayed at the LLP's registered office: 30 Crown Place, London EC2A 4ES, United Kingdom. We use 'Pinsent Masons' to refer to Pinsent Masons LLP and affiliated entities that practise under the name 'Pinsent Masons' or a name that incorporates those words. Reference to 'Pinsent Masons' is to Pinsent Masons LLP and/or one or more of those affiliated entities as the context requires.

The contents of this e-mail and any attachments are confidential to the intended recipient. If you are not the intended recipient please do not use or publish its contents, contact Pinsent Masons LLP immediately on +44 (0)20 7418 7000

then delete. Contracts cannot be concluded with us nor service effected by email. Emails are not secure and may contain viruses. Pinsent Masons LLP may monitor traffic data. Further information about us is available at <a href="https://www.pinsentmasons.com">www.pinsentmasons.com</a>